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TESTIMONY OF FELICIA COWDEN, 

COUNCILMEMBER, KAUA‘I COUNTY COUNCIL 
ON 

HB 119, RELATING TO SPECIAL PURPOSE REVENUE BONDS  
TO ASSIST KAUNALEWA 

House Committee on Economic Development 
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9:30 a.m. 
Conference Room 312 

 
 

Dear Chair Quinlan and Members of the Committee: 
 
 Thank you for this opportunity to provide support in favor of HB 119, Relating 
to Special Purpose Revenue Bonds To Assist Kaunalewa.  My testimony is submitted 
in my individual capacity as a Member of the Kaua‘i County Council. 
 
 I support the issuance of Special Purpose Revenue Bonds to assist Kaunalewa 
in an effort to develop and remediate the Old Kekaha Sugar Mill in Kekaha, Kaua‘i.  
The need to remediate the toxicity of this property from sugar-era legacy chemicals 
on this parcel in the middle of town in immediate proximity to the Hawaiian charter 
school across the street and directly upwind of our public housing properties has held 
my interest for more than a decade.  I am committed to supporting the success of the 
nonprofit group Kaunalewa to achieve cleaning and repurposing this historic area of 
Kekaha through community outreach and to create an economic hub in the center of 
town in alignment with the region’s plantation and Hawaiian history. 
 
 Thank you again for this opportunity to provide testimony.  Should you have 
any questions, please feel free to contact me or Council Services Staff 
at (808) 241-4188 or via E-mail to cokcouncil@kauai.gov. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      FELICIA COWDEN 
      Councilmember, Kaua‘i County Council 
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